## SANDHILL RIVER WATERSHED DISTRICT

July 31, 1957

Martin Braaten and Charles Sheridan asked me to go to Thief River Falls and see Mr. Rulien in regard to working up the resolution giving the Town Boards permission to enter the Right of Way of the Sand Hill project. Mr. Rulien's opinion was that we do not specify any purpose, as Oscar Vigness had retained (illegible) and (illegible) Attorney's as he was trying to get additional money for using the spoil bank on a road past his farm. That evening, I drove to see Sheridan and Braaten, we decided to meet at Crookston the next morning with the engineers.

N. J. Mjelde, Secretary